
 
May 2, 2024 

Subject: School Closures Due to Flooding During Spring 2024 STAAR 

To the Regional and District Testing Coordinators Addressed: 

The purpose of this communication is to notify Texas public school districts and open-enrollment 
charter schools with closures due to recent flooding of additional days to complete the spring 2024 
State of Texas Assessments of Academic Readiness (STAAR®). 

The Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) primary concern is the health and welfare of all Texas students. We 
are in daily contact with district leaders to understand the situation, the duration of any school closures, 
and any related decisions regarding completing STAAR mathematics testing this spring.  

TEA is allowing local educational agencies (LEAs) that are unable to complete STAAR mathematics 
testing due to school closures from flooding this week to complete testing next week. LEAs that need to 
complete testing next week due to school closures must contact Cambium Assessment, Inc. All STAAR 
grades 3–8 mathematics and Algebra I assessments for these LEAs must be completed by 5:00 p.m. (CT) 
Thursday, May 9, 2024.  

Regardless of this limited opportunity to test next week for certain LEAs, all LEAs must complete 
entering student information for the spring 2024 STAAR administration by 11:59 p.m. (CT) Friday, 
May 3. Student information, including student demographics, program enrollment, and non-embedded 
supports, must be entered and verified in the Test Information Distribution Engine (TIDE) for all 
students by this date

https://txassessmentdocs.atlassian.net/wiki/spaces/ODCCM/p09wAhort3218056/Complete+Administrations
https://txassessmentdocs.atlassian.net/wiki/spaces/ODCCM/p09wAhort3218056/Complete+Administrations
mailto:TexasTestingSupport@cambiumassessment.com
https://www.texasassessment.gov/contact.html
https://www.texasassessment.gov/contact.html
https://teastudentassessments.zendesk.com/hc/en-us/categories/360002017872-Student-Assessment

